BYRAM-CUM-SUTTON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of meeting held on Thursday, 15™ March 2018 in the Anne Sharpe
Centre, St Edward's Close, Byram.

Present:

Parish Counciliors Mitchell (Chair), Nicklin (Vice-Chair), Wood, Wharton,
Carter & Fitzsimmons

District Councilior

County Councillor

Public i

Apologies - Ferguson-Graham & Sage

Clerk — Mrs S Lifsey

12.595 PUBLIC REQUESTS, CONCERNS & DISCUSSONS
There were no concerns brought to the Parish Council’s attention.

12.596 APOLOGIES

All apologies were given to the Clerk prior to the Parish Council Meeting except for
County Councillor Pearson.

12.597 MINUTES

Parish Councillor Mitchell asked if the Parish Council were all in agreement with the
Minutes from the last Meeting which was held on the 22™ February 2017. The
Parish Council agreed and accordingly Councillor Mitchell signed and dated each
page of the Minutes.

12.598 CHEQUES AND STUBBS

(@) S Lifsey (Clerk) — Wages - £168.77
(b) National Insurance & Tax - £21.40
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© Mrs L Crowther (Accountant) - £50.00
(d) Y.L.C.A (Membership) - £410.00
TOTAL - £650.17

12.599 BYRAM PARK ROAD — NEW DEVELOPMENT

The new housing development is to be called Crawford Avenue after the late District
Councillor Jack Crawford.

12.600 GENERAL ISSUES

Resident — West Acres

At the last parish Council Meeting a resident from West Acres brought up various
issues at his property, which Selby District Council hadnt dealt with. Selby
District Council are to investigate all issues raised and deal with them
accordingly.

Notice Board

Parish Councillor Nicklin has arranged the new Notice Board. Clerk to send off
cheque & arrange delivery of the same thereafter.

Defibrillator

Parish Councillor Nicklin asked if the Parish Council would be willing to part
fund a Defibrillator for the village. The Parish Council all agreed and had no
problem with this. He said that he would look into suppliers and put in an
Application to CEF's for £1,000.00 with the Parish Council making up the
difference. Parish Council is to contact Selby District Council and the Doctors
about siting the Defibrillator on the wall of the Anne Sharpe Centre said that
he would be willing to attend a training course to use one and the Parish
Council were happy to put the balance towards it.

Walkabout

Parish Councillors Mitchell & Wharton discussed all the points raised with
Barbara Scargill of Selby District Coundil and these were accordingly
documented in an email. Also raised was the tenants problem brought up at
the last Parish Council Meeting and subsequent email to/from Parish
Councillor Mitchell and Barbara Scargill who then both visited the property
after the walkabout. Work is now progressing on the property.
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o Joshua Dale

The Parish Council received a letter from a young youth from the village
asking for sponsorship monies in relation to a venture. After discussing the
same it was agreed that the Parish Council could not help an individual raise

money. The Parish Council were sympathetic but, on this occasion, could not
give any money.

e Byram Park - Play Area

Parish Councillor Nicklin informed the Parish Council that he had spoken to all
residents living inn & around the Play Area on Byram Park Road. All
residents were in agreement that it is a good facility and that they have'nt
experienced any problems.

12.601 NEXT PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Thursday, 19" April 2018 at 6.30pm,
Anne Sharpe Centre, St Edward's Close, Byram.




